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MEMORANDUM 
 
TO: VT Council of Special Education Administrators (VCSEA) 
 Jim Henry, Director 204 Depot 
FROM: Alicia Hanrahan, Education Programs Manager 
SUBJECT: LEA Responsibilities for students residing at 204 Depot  
DATE:  9/28/15 
 
 
At the August State Board of Education meeting, 204 Depot, operated by SEALL Inc., in 
Bennington has been approved as a tutorial program. 
 
Most recently, Southwest VT Supervisory Union has been responsible for the provision 
of tutorial services and has been considered to be the LEA of record for all of the boys 
residing at 204 Depot.  Now that 204 Depot is an approved tutorial program (by the 
State Board), the LEA oversight is no longer with SWVT.  
 
204 Depot is now considered to be another VT short term residential program (similar 
to VAIL in Bennington).  Going forward, 204 Depot will be responsible for providing 
the tutorial services, and the LEA of residence prior to the student’s placement at 204 
Depot will continue to be the LEA of residence.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at 802-479-1206 or at 
alicia.hanrahan@vermont.gov. 
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